
NOTICE TO CITY OF HANCOCK RESIDENTS                                                                                                                   

PROPOSED ORDINANCE 

ORDINANCE NO.  ____ 

AMENDING ORDINANCE #104 “AN ORDINANCE REGULATING CROSS CONNECTIONS WITH THE PUBLIC WATER 

SUPPLY SYSTEM, i.e.   A CONNECTION OR ARRANGEMENT OF PIPING OR APPURTENANCES THROUGH WHICH 

WATER OF QUESTIONABLE QUALITY, WASTES OR OTHER CONTAMINANTS CAN ENTER THE PUBLIC WATER SUPPLY 

SYSTEM” 

The CITY OF HANCOCK ORDAINS: 

SECTION 1. 

Section 1 of Ordinance #104 passed on January 10, 1973 is amended by deleting reference Sections  “R 325.431 to 

R 325.440” and adding “R325.11401 to R325.11407” 

SECTION 2.   

Add a new section referred as 4.A: 

Section 4.A:   Device Testing 

All testable backflow prevention assemblies shall be tested at the time of installation or relocation and after any 

repair.  Subsequent testing of devices shall be conducted (by owners of devices) every three (3) years and in 

accordance with Michigan Department of Environmental Quality requirements.  Only individuals that hold a valid 

Michigan plumbing license and have successfully passed an approved backflow testing class shall perform such 

testing.  Each tester shall also be approved by the City of Hancock. Individual(s) performing assembly testing shall 

certify the results of his/her testing. 

SECTION 3.   SEVERABILITY 

3.0  Severability. 

        Should any portion of this ordinance be declared unconstitutional or invalid by a court of competent 

jurisdiction, the remainder of this ordinance shall not be affected. 

The foregoing proposed Ordinance was introduced in writing at the regular meeting of the Hancock City Council 

held on Wednesday, January 21, 2015 at 7:30 p.m. 

A Public Hearing is scheduled for Wednesday, February 18, 2015 at 7:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers prior to the 

regular meeting.  Copies of this proposed ordinance are available at the Clerk’s Office Monday-Friday 8am to 5pm. 

 

This proposed ordinance will be presented to the Hancock City Council for adoption or rejection at the regular 

meeting of the Hancock City Council to be held on Wednesday, February 18, 2015, at 7:30 p.m. 

Karen Haischer, CMC 

City Clerk 


